Fox Valley Workforce Development Board
Approved Meeting Minutes (Public)
December 11, 2008

8:30am

Ms. Tirado called the meeting to order at 8:32am.

Members Present:  Ms. Tirado, Ms. Welch, Mr. Grant, Mr. Thiel, Ms. VanNess, Mr. Kleman, Mr. Mauch, Mr. Delveaux, Mr. Sloan, Ms. Roettger, Mr. Westphal, Mr. Bartz, Mr. Toshner, Mr. Geigle, Mr. Kelly, Ms. Mingus, Mr. Beregszazi, Mr. Kelly, Ms. LeBrun
Members Absent:  Ms. Wehner, Ms. Holcomb, Mr. Schultz, Mr. Hipke, Ms. Holmes, Mr. Martinez, Ms. Cronmiller, Mr. Cullen
Others Present:  Ms. Meyer, Mr. Hesse, Mr. Turner, Ms. Mueller

Ms. Tirado noted the Executive Committee is working to align the fiscal year with the strategic planning year.  Therefore, today’s meeting will not be a full strategic planning session, but will look at further strategic planning in the spring in order to better align with the fiscal and program year which begins July 1.  

Also due to a change in Mr. Bradley’s schedule, agenda item number 6:  “What to Expect from Washington DC” will be moved to later in the agenda as he is scheduled to call at 11:00am CST.  There were no objections.
Special Recognitions:  Ms. Tirado thanked Ms. Mingus for her service as FVHCA chair for the past two years and presented her with a gift certificate.  Ms. Tirado also welcomed Ms. May and presented her with a gift and appreciation for her eight years of service on the FVWDB.  Ms. May thanked the group and looks forward to continued partnerships although she is no longer a member.

Approval of September 18th, 2008 Minutes

Mr. Delveaux made a motion to approve the September 18th, 2008 minutes.  Mr. Beregszazi second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes anonymously.

Consent Agenda (Action Item)

Ms. Tirado asked if there were any questions regarding the consent agenda.  Hearing no discussion, Mr. Geigle made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Mr. Mauch second.  The motion passes anonymously.

Executive Administrator’s Annual Report

a.)
Financial Report:  Ms. Welch distributed a balance sheet for 6/30/08 and for the first quarter of the current program year.  Expenses and revenues sheets were also handed out for the same time periods.  Last year, the FVWDB had an approximately $250,000 deficit and ended the program year without a deficit.  This year is a different year as an additional $505,000 was received in state rapid response funding. Ms. Welch also passed out a quarterly report for the FVWDB.  Of note, the WIA Youth grant began in April 2008 so while it is spent at a higher rate; it’s a longer grant period.   Mr. Delveaux made a motion to approve the two budgets as presented. Mr. Bartz asked for clarification on the disability navigator line.  Ms. Welch responded the disability navigator line is a very specific grant to one staff person who works in all job centers; it is a federal grant that goes through the state, and the state cut funding.  There was no further discussion.  Ms. Mingus second the motion to approve the two budgets as presented.   Hearing no other discussion, the motion passed unanimously.  

b.)
Annual Goal Progress Report:  Ms. Welch gave further explanation on the annual goals handout as presented.  Highlights include:  
· The job centers are all still open and customers report a high level of satisfaction.  Ms. Welch thanked the partners who have contributed funds to help with the resource rooms.

· The state recently received four waives from the Department of Labor.  The waivers will help better serve the adult population, give more flexibility in serving youth, incumbent worker training will not have limitations other than FVWDB constraints.
· The FVWDB has just applied to an RFP to conduct lean trainings for a workforce development board in Michigan.
· The Economic Development committee is now an official FVWDB committee and projects are being done in partnership.  Mr. Kleman and Mr. Thiel commented on the Business Plan competition, Executive Pulse, and an upcoming trade mission to Mexico City. (February 23-24th).  More information is available on the New North website under NEW REP. 
· Statewide Policy Academy Update:  Ms. Welch will forward future meeting minutes to members in order to provide feedback to this statewide group.  The group is looking at the alignment of all resources for any public program, as well as how to bring businesses to the table.  This Board will need to work with the Bay Area Board to develop a regional report for economic development and workforce development.  The state believes regionalization of Boards would be more cost effective.  

c.)
Council on Workforce Investment (CWI) Recommendations:  Ms. Welch reviewed the power point regarding CWI’s recommendations.


d.)
WI Workforce Development Association (WWDA) /WI Association of 

Job Training Executives (WAJTE):    Ms. Welch noted these groups are educating legislators so they can better understand Workforce Development Boards.  The state association (WWDA) will meet with Madison legislators in February to discuss local issues and how state legislation decisions can affect the local areas.  In late February, the Nat’l Association of Workforce Boards conference takes place, and the last day there is an opportunity to meet with federal legislators in Washington, DC.  If anyone is interested in either conference, please let Ms. Welch know.  

Ms. Welch is also the incoming chair of the Great Lakes Employment and Training Association (GLETA), which is a ten state group who works on workforce development issues.  


e.)
Statewide Policy Academy Update: previously covered


f.)
Dislocated Worker Activity:  Mr. Hesse reported there are 1304 actual reported jobs lost currently, while last year at this time 479 jobs were lost.   Most recent announcements are Mercury Marine as their first groups of 55 layoffs are happening tomorrow, while an additional 80 losses will happen in January.  Mr. Kleman asked what kind of employees make up the 1304.  Mr. Hesse commented that on the manufacturing side there are mostly production workers and a fair number of office employees, Tumbleweed staff is obviously majority wait staff.  Mr. Kleman will help the FVWDB coordinate a job fair with Oshkosh Truck as they currently have 300 openings.  Mr. Hesse noted unfortunately many individuals who are currently being laid off are under the impression their jobs will open up again; these individuals have no interest in improving their skills.  

Ms. Tirado asked for increased information on dislocations; including which industries or companies have openings, county by county snap shots, and if there are smaller pockets or differing levels of layoffs or production shut downs, etc.    Mr. Kleman shared the website on Work Net, local area unemployment statistics:  www.laus.com will allow you to gather useful information on specific areas.  Ms. Roettger noted since you cannot collect unemployment insurance until after severance awards are completed, the numbers reported often have a lag time before information is actually correct.  

A discussion ensued on how to best prioritize training funds.  Ms. Welch explained the decision to allow those with transferable skills without credentials to receive assistance.  This would help serve those in lower end jobs, get them into training and allow for better opportunities later on.  
Mr. Bartz asked for a definition of transferable skills with credential; Ms. Welch replied this is an individual who has been trained in a certain field which gives them an opportunity to become employed (in essence, a technical position with a certification or degree).  Ms. Welch noted if an individual does have a credential, a decision will be made on a case by case basis before offering training funds.  The intent is to prioritize use of training funds and allow the board to give more access to training.   This request gives more flexibility in awarding training funds.  

The new policy verbiage will be brought to the next Executive Committee for review and approval. 

Agenda Change


Ms. Tirado made a decision to table agenda #8, Board Focus for PY08 for new Federal Administration and Legislation Opportunities, due to the future change in aligning the strategic planning and fiscal calendars.  Ms. Tirado asked members to allow for a longer meeting in March in order to conduct strategic planning.  

 The nominating committee will also bring the executive committee nominations for the new fiscal year; if anyone is interested in serving on the Executive Committee, please notify Mr. Grant or Mr. Thiel as they are co-chairs of the Nomination Committee.
Economic Modeling Specialists, Inc. (EMSI) Economic Data

Ms. Welch gave a brief presentation on the information available through the EMSI software program.  Reports can be run on many different areas including:  Different industries, occupations within industries, economic growth forecasts, wage data, national, state, and local information and demographics.  Ms. Dee Hale at the Neenah office can help gather information for you.  

Move to Closed Session per State Statue 19.85(1)c


Mr. Beregszazi made a motion to move to Closed Session.  Mr. Delveaux second.  The guests left the meeting at this point.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.   The meeting moved to closed session at 10:47am. 

Return to Open Session per State Statue 19.85(1)c


Mr. Geigle made a motion to return to Open Session.  Mr. Westphal second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting passes unanimously.  The meeting returned to open session at 10:56am and the guests returned to the room.
Announcements

The group decided to adjourn the meeting before David Bradley’s phone call in case members had to leave.
Adjournment


Mr. Beregszazi made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Thiel second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:00am for the David Bradley conference call.

Respectfully submitted,
Cheryl A. Welch
